
COMMISSIONER PROCEEDINGS 
 

November 16, 2022 
The Lincoln County Board of Commissioners met as the Lincoln County Board of Canvassers to enumerate 
the results of the November 8, 2022, General Election. Chairman Dennis Ray called the Lincoln County 
Board of Canvassers meeting to order at 10:00 a.m., pursuant to the provision set forth in K.S.A. 25-3101 
– 3110 with Vice-Chairman Darrell Oetting and Member Randy Lohmann present. County Clerk Dawn 
Harlow was in attendance as recording secretary. 
 
Others present for portions of the canvass: no others. 
 
November 8, 2022, General Election’s preliminary abstracts of election results and records prepared by 
the duly appointed election boards were provided to the Board of Canvassers by Election Officer Dawn 
Harlow.  
 
The Board of Canvassers inspected and checked for the accuracy of the records presented. Clerical 
errors were corrected.  
 
The chairman recessed the meeting at 12:23 p.m. so that the board could attend the retirement reception 
for Gary Frederking. The chairman reconvened the meeting to regular session at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Twelve provisional ballots were received, with five being approved and counted. Provisional ballot totals 
were added to the abstracts of votes cast. 
 
Pursuant to K.S.A. 25-3109(c), the Board of Canvassers finalized and certified the abstracts of votes cast 
in Lincoln County, Kansas, in the November 8, 2022, General Election. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board of Canvassers, Chairman Ray adjourned the canvass 
at 2:09 p.m. The Lincoln County Board of Commissioners’ next meeting will be at 8:30 a.m. Monday, 
November 21, 2022, in the courthouse commission meeting room. 
 
 
 


